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 Re: Affiliated Physicians and Employers Master Trust d/b/a Members Health Plan NJ 

Case No.: 20-14286-MBK 
  U.S. Bankruptcy Court, District of New Jersey 
 

BROKER UPDATE 
 

 Please be advised that this firm represents the Affiliated Physicians and Employers Master Trust 
d/b/a Members Health Plan NJ (the “Plan”), the debtor and debtor-in-possession in the above chapter 11 
bankruptcy case, commenced on May 24, 2021 (the “Petition Date”), in the United States Bankruptcy Court 
for the District of New Jersey. The above case number has been assigned to this proceeding. The purpose 
of this letter is to inform you that the Plan has been directed by the New Jersey Department of Banking and 
Insurance (“NJ DOBI”) to winddown operations. The practical effect of NJ DOBI’s directive is that the 
Plan will terminate all coverage as of December 31, 2021. 
 
 Due to federal bankruptcy laws, the Plan is not authorized to pay debts arising prior to the Petition 
Date. Moreover, at this time, the Plan has insufficient funds to cover the total value of those debts arising 
prior to the Petition Date. The Plan is using the bankruptcy proceeding in an effort to secure an orderly 
winddown of operations, as well as seek alternative and outside funding for the purpose of reducing the 
burden on the Plan members to cover expenses related to the continuing accrual of medical and prescription 
claims.  
 
 In the meantime, the Plan is discontinuing its Broker Commission Program. Should any broker or 
broker agency which is party to a contract with the Plan believe the Plan is indebted to them, we encourage 
you to file a proof of claim with the Clerk of the U.S. Bankruptcy Court, no later than August 2, 2021. The 
appropriate form and relevant information can be found here https://www.uscourts.gov/forms/bankruptcy-
forms/proof-claim-0. 
 
 It is in your best interest, as well as that of the Plan members, to contact your state legislator to 
encourage them to take all measures to extend to the Plan public funds currently available through the 
American Rescue Plan Act. Public funding will help to ensure the Plan will have sufficient resources to 
cover its debts, including those detailed in a proof of claim filed by you. Should you have additional 
questions, please feel free to contact the office of the undersigned. If you are interested in better 
understanding your individual rights with respect to this matter, we encourage you to speak with legal 
counsel. 
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